Erin McAbee

I oppose this regulation. As a licensed PCA I and almost all my colleagues are already doing these
practices. The use of beneficial insects is growing rapidly, and producers do not want to spend
money on costly chemistries if they are unneeded. These regulations make it seem like food
producers do not have the public and environment in mind while that could be further from the
truth. We are already struggling to control various insects and viruses and taking away tools will
lead to more insect resistance and many more applications. Regulations like this will ultimately lead
to much higher food prices.



